CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT

For the year ending March 31, 2012
What a year this has been!  I am pleased to state BALANCE board of director's have worked incredibly hard to organize and implement a Governance model, to assist our organization for years to come. In addition, we have developed a Strategic Plan, taking into consideration what the BALANCE participants need to enhance their quality of life & living with vision loss.  Our new Vision, Mission and Values will keep us focused as we  move ahead in this decade.

The Board, understands and appreciates we are all having to do more for less.  The economical environment is imposing many challenges. Our funder, the LHIN, while assisting us greatly to ensure services are provided, is also requiring intense accountability and transparency.  The Board will continue to explore how to best provide direction with partnerships and integration

The BALANCE corporate citizenship has taken on a new meaning this year! Sue and I, on behalf of BALANCE, were invited to attend Leonard Cheshire Disability Global Alliance meeting, of which BALANCE is a member. This global meeting was in Bangkok, Thailand, where 54 countries met to discuss their challenges of providing services to persons with disabilities.  This heartwarming experience will enable us to assist developing countries, when possible.

I would like to thank our Staff for their continued dedication and great work! Bravo! Thanks to our volunteers and Board members for taking on challenges and resolutions to the best they can! We have several new board members this year, Welcome! 

And, finally, thanks to Sue, for working hard to ensure BALANCE remains a reputable and vibrant community organization! 

Respectfully yours,

Naz Husain

Naz Husain

BALANCE Chairperson and LCD Global Alliance Ontario Representative  
